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City of Goldsboro 

Notice of Public Hearing  

FY 2025-2026 Budget 
 

 The public is hereby advised that per G.S. 159-12, the City Manager shall submit the 

proposed budget for the City of Goldsboro for FY 2025-2026 to the Mayor and the City Council 

on Monday, May 5, 2025. The City Manager will present the recommended budget at the Council 

meeting on May 19, 2025. As part of the FY2026 budget process, the City has calculated the 

revenue-neutral tax rate in accordance with G.S. 159-11(e). The revenue-neutral rate is estimated 

at $0.5632 cents per $100 of assessed value. The proposed budget recommends a tax rate of $0.69 

cents per $100.  A copy of the proposed budget for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2025 and 

ending June 30, 2026 will be on file in the office of the City Clerk and on the City of Goldsboro’s 

website, http://www.goldsboronc.gov/. The budget will be available for public inspection during 

normal business hours from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. until the budget ordinance is adopted.  The City 

Clerk’s office is located in the City Hall Addition, 200 North Center Street, Goldsboro, North 

Carolina.  

  

 The City Council will conduct a public hearing on the proposed budget during their 

regularly scheduled meeting on Monday, June 2, 2025 at 5:30 p.m., or as soon thereafter as may 

be heard, in the Council Chambers located at City Hall, 214 North Center Street, Goldsboro, North 

Carolina.  Any person who wishes to be heard on the budget may appear. 

 

Laura Getz, City Clerk 

City of Goldsboro 
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